				Town of Langdon
			           Langdon Planning Board
				         Minutes
				November 16,2023

The monthly meeting of the Langdon Planning Board was called to order by its chairman Mark Collins at 7:20 pm at the Langdon Muniicipal building. In attendance was its chairman, Mark Collins, Chops Polcari, assistant vice chair, Steve Coffee, board member Devin Gallagher, X-officio, Lucien Beam, board member/secretary.
A motion was requested by its chairman to accept the minutes of the October meeting.  Devin Gallagher made a motion to accept with a second from Chops Polcari. Motion Carried 5 yes 0 no.
New Business:
The Chairman Mark Collins called for a motion to approve the sub division of Chris and Deborah Porter at 197 Tory Hill Road, Langdon New Hampshire. Subdivision to consist of two lots #4203.0 5.0 acres and Lot 4203.1 consisting of 19.4 acres.
Devin Gallagher made a motion to approve the subdivision, seconded by Chops Polcari with 2 (two) conditions. The first condition is that the final Mylar/Platt be complete with all required information as outlined in our subdivision regulations to include utilities. The second condition requires a Limited Use Reciprocal Easement for lot 4203.1 be issued by the Porters. This would allow any potential buyer of the property access across the current driveway for the development of their own driveway.
No further discussion, motion passed with conditions   5 Yes   0 No
Other Business:
The chairman brought to the attention of the board that he had been contacted by Liberty Utilities that they require a Public Hearing to discuss the cutting of brush and trees along Village Road and Torey Hill Road. Question was raised by members of the Board as to why a Public Hearing is needed when the work to be done is in the Town Right of way. Mark Collins will reach out to Liberty Utilities and get back to the board as to why a Public Hearing may be needed.
No other business, motion made by Devin Gallagher, seconded by Steve Coffee to adjourn.  5 Yes   0 no

